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Registration Numbers


Schools- 166





Students- 3,431

Sponsors- 543 (15 comp)



Exhibits- 73 (w/196 exhibitors)

Workshop Leaders- 236 (132 workshops – many cxl’d)
Performance Auditions- 208

Design/Technical Interviews- 48
             

Auditioners/Colleges- 55 performance/33 tech

Monitors- 97




   
All-State Cast, Crew & Staff- 87

Full Length Productions- 27 adjudicated, 12 selected (performed 16, 2 cancelled)

Showcase Productions- 15 adjudicated, 9 selected (performed 20, 2 cancelled, 1 added)

Committee Members- 25
Registration (comments from Teri):
· When an exhibitor registers and they have indicated that they are doing workshops, it should go to the workshop committee as well as the exhibit committee. This year more of them did not follow through with a submission, and we had to do a lot of last minute additions.

· At the Thanksgiving meeting, the audition committee should be given a list of the wait list schools with auditionees along with schools who have paid for auditions but not submitted names or paperwork. (Just so they have the same information that registration has.) (We might want to give the paid schools with no paperwork information to them the week before if they wish to call the sponsor.)

· I think most schools were able to go with the new registration system of having all paperwork and monies in order to be considered registered.  We had far fewer calls to schools in December trying to complete the medical/liability forms.

· I think we should list on the registration form the date we wish the ITA member to be current through and then check with ITA every week to verify instead of waiting until December.  We had a lot of people pay the $20.00 fee and were members and a lot of names filled in as members that were not and then owed the fee.  

Local Arrangements/On-site Facilitation 
· Working with each of you on the committee has been a true pleasure!  Your prompt attention to e-mails made my job so much easier. Thank you!!

· The web site is getting better, and I know it has a big change coming soon. From the evaluations, it doesn’t seem like everyone is using it. Hopefully, as it becomes more user-friendly and easier to navigate, more sponsors will utilize the web site.
· With Conference Services departure from ISU Extended University, it became a challenge to make changes to the online forms that are downloaded into Filemaker Pro due to computer programming language. Thanks to Kevin and his knowledge with Google Forms, we were able to make adjustments to those forms we didn’t need entered into Filemaker. For 2012, our office plans to look at using our new registration software instead of Filemaker Pro to solve this problem. 
· Although we had three students transported to Bromenn hospital, everyone seemed to be well behaved and enjoying themselves. I believe the change from a nurse to an EMT in the Bone Student Center prompted these transportations. 
· School check-in went very smooth this year.  We used the Circus Room again on Thursday evening which worked well. Unfortunately, due to the weather, we had about 30 schools that weren’t able to check-in until Friday or Saturday morning. 
· Final Participation Form – We had two schools who originally paid for 40 participants but only listed 39 on their final form which is the number used for ticketing. Next year, I would include a statement that this is the case so people aren’t asking about extra tickets when they arrive on campus. 

· ITA membership for schools and exhibitors – I would recommend that they need to be an ITA membership by the registration deadline. If they become a member after that point, they lose the discount they would have received prior to the deadline. I think this will make it consistent, and we would have a lot less refunding/charging of the $20. 

· Weather Cancellation – I would suggest including information in the Participation Book (August mailing) about the policy on refunds due to weather, etc. We have had two schools that weren’t able to attend request refunds in writing (about 17 schools total didn’t attend). 

· The sponsor’s reception went great.  
· Improve campus maps and signage in 2012, according to feedback forms. We’ll need to discuss how we can do this. 

Workshops

· Once again, the excel document for workshop placement was very helpful. 

· Confirm written notice about the Festival not providing Audio/Visual equipment for workshops. It should be in print and online. 
· Add a sentence to their confirmations stating that workshops are not assigned times and location until Thanksgiving weekend. We had a couple who thought that they weren’t needed because they didn’t get the information until December. 
· Unfortunately, the weather caused a number of workshops to be cancelled, but there seemed to be a great variety this year. 
· One suggestion is to make edits to the workshop descriptions before they are assigned a time and location. This would save on the editing after the Thanksgiving meeting when we are working to get the program to print. 
· Master Classes were well-received. The new mass e-mail system we learned about this year seemed to work well, and I would recommend using it in the future. 
FL/SC/Play Selection

· Nice job, Kevin & Jeremy! You were very organized and had a lot of great ideas this year. 

· Collecting the Production Guidelines prior to being selected and the December meeting was nice. This made it less hectic for Dan Browder to have to collect at the meeting. 
· It does not specifically say in the fall mailing that the fees are due prior to being viewed. This is something that we need to be sure is added. 

· New Principal Signature Form was missing for a lot of schools. I think most just didn’t read. 
· With Stroud Auditorium being under renovation, I appreciate the committee’s openness to working with two new spaces – 1st United Methodist Church and Capen Auditorium. Although they are not typically set up for productions, I think they worked well. Stroud Auditorium is scheduled to be available for the 2012 Festival!
Exhibits

· Good exhibitor participation this year!  The set up worked well. Design Lab’s space occupied what was the coffee house (which I don’t think anyone missed). 
· There were a number of exhibitors who wanted to register after the deadline. Accommodations were made for them if we could, but there were a couple we turned away. 
· Exhibitor deadline was one week prior to the school registration deadline. I think it could be one week after, as long as we had all pertinent information by the Thanksgiving meeting. This would give them more time to get registered, and we were taking them at this point anyway.  
· Constantly updating the exhibitor mailing list is necessary.  Kurt has the returned exhibitor packets with updated addresses.
· Changes to the form were very helpful – added Corporate members and All-State donations
· We had one university that didn’t realize they needed to pay for their students who would be sitting at the table during auditions. Might need to look at clarification on this. 

· Cancellation Policy – need to include one on the registration form

· Including the cloth and skirt for all exhibitors was nice. It made the room look uniform. 

· Charging extra for electricity covered most of the cost incurred. The only exceptions are with the Corporate Sponsors who don’t pay for their booth and DesignLab this year. Once I receive the bill, I can elaborate on the charges versus the money brought in to cover them. 
All-State

· Meals seemed to work well at Cook Hall and Faculty-Staff Commons, as well as the box lunches backstage. 
· Dumpster! It was my mistake on not ordering a dumpster for the strike. I now have it in my notes to remember to do in future years. 
Monitors

· Monitors covered all areas very well and took their jobs seriously.   Great job!
Auditions

· Auditions ran ahead of schedule and with record numbers!! I didn’t hear any complaints, and the callback system seemed to work well.

· Deadlines! We had a number of students who wanted to register for auditions after the deadline. If we are going to list times online and have copies made for the binders, I think we need to stick with the original deadline. It gets pretty confusing otherwise. 

· We also had a few schools who originally paid for X number of students to audition and never sent paperwork. (see Teri’s note above)
Fest Gear/Promotions

· Seemed successful with only a few items left on Saturday. 
· Tracking seemed to be handled better this year as well.

Thank you all for your hard work and enthusiasm!  The success of this Festival is a credit to your time and interest.  Being involved with the Festival this year has been a wonderful experience and the University truly enjoys hosting this event!

Amber Patterson
ISU Conference Services
